

**Dartmouth Park Neighbourhood Forum
Committee Meeting
18 February 2020 at 7.30pm
Actions and Key Points**

Present:

Nick Bradfield
Ben Castell
Sam Collett
Ilona Hay
Maya de Souza
Ellen Gates
Sue King
Catharine Wells
Eileen Willmott

1. Election of Officers

Ben to stay as Chair for this meeting only, but not beyond that. Catharine volunteered to stay on as Treasurer. No one volunteered for other posts.

Agreed: to list posts and sub-committees, and then invite committee to volunteer for a role encouraging everyone to take up at least one post.

2. Social media

Agreed that we need a lead.

Action: invite committee members to volunteer as a social media lead. That person will take charge and find log in details for email and twitter account. Ellen has a list of what's needed and will circulate to Kelly and Ben to see if they can find details. Ben will check with Michael if he has log in details.

3. Approach to planning applications

Agreed that we seek volunteers for a committee (to choose a chair) which will develop an approach. General view is that should not seek to comment on all applications: should focus on major developments and smaller applications of some significance.

Camden wants us to advise how we would like to be consulted.

Action:

- Invite Alex Bushell, Camden attend an hour or so before next meeting to discuss how we want them to engage us, and have a quick walk about.

- invite volunteers to join this committee.

Agreed: need a trees lead, to address applications to cut down trees. Eileen Wilmott has done this for a number of years and to continue officially as part of DPNF.

4. Relationship with CAAC

Has been a lack of clarity in roles.

Agreed that two bodies have different remits. DPNF has a broader remit. It would help to have an official contact person. Agreed: Nick Bradfield as contact

Action: put a note on website to direct people to the CAAC where relevant.

5. Chester Road Hostel

Action: planning committee to arrange a meeting with Camden council re this proposal. Ben to respond to them and say we want to meet with them, to avoid any delay.

6. Projects

- Chetwynd Rd: Ben advises that some residents campaigned against the Plan as they wanted traffic control measures, and thought DPNF had opposed.
- Energy efficiency: Maya explained that it's about insulation, and a working group may be a good idea.
- Other projects too, in annex to the Plan. See <https://www.dpnf.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/DPNF-Plan-Referendum-version-lowres-3.pdf>

Action: ask for volunteers for Projects Committee which will review the list of projects and propose next steps.

7. Whittington Estate and other local listings

- PhD student working on a project to list Whittington Estate. To date applications have been rejected
- Action: Committee on listings etc to be established. Could be Projects committee.

8. Murphy's site

- DPNF comments on Kentish Town Planning Framework have been submitted.
- Informal application rejected.
- Issues remain as to height, traffic, numbers.

Action: invite them to attend future committee meeting, or special meeting. Ben to organise.

9. AOB

Email from student who wants to talk to about social isolation etc. Sue King will respond.

Maya to find out about CIL funds and report back.